
SETA Area 67 Grapevine Committee
Meeting Minutes

Thursday, May 18, 2023
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Meeting Called to Order
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM, followed by the “Serenity Prayer.”

Attendees
Darryl W. SETA Area 67 Grapevine Chair
Terry P. SETA Area 67 Grapevine Alternate Chair
Thad D. SETA Area 67 Grapevine Secretary
Kevin W. District 70 DCM

Orientation
Read by Darryl W.

The Tradition of the Month
Thad D. read Tradition Five and the checklist questions.

Reports

Secretary’s Report
A revised Grapevine Service directory is in the works. Contact thaddeus.d@aa-seta.org with
any new updates. No changes were requested for the April meeting minutes.
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Treasurer’s Report
Expenses for the new hybrid equipment totaled $201.86, leaving $846.31 for the remainder
of the year. Our area treasurer asks the committee to abide by the budget line item
guidelines.

Old Business
● The new hybrid equipment has been purchased and is available.

● Keep track of all subscriptions to be entered into the subscription drive.

● Grapevine chairs met with Grapevine Inc.

● The new 2024 budget was proposed for Grapevine on March 8.

New Business
● Encourage GVRs to attend area meetings, register online and get a SETA email.
● The Grapevine writing workshop in District 70 will be this Saturday at Up The Street

Club, 17400 El Camino Real, Webster, TX 77058. This will be a hybrid workshop and
the new hybrid equipment will be used. There will be food and giveaways.

● A Grapevine Writing workshop is being planned for District 20 by the alternate DCM.
This has been tentatively scheduled for August.

● The 2024 Grapevine budget will be voted on at the July assembly.
● Grapevine Inc. will accept stories from inmates, and more will be investigated about

Grapevine committee members getting approved and entering into the prison
system in the future.

● The District 32 Writing Workshop has been approved to be held at the Alano Club.

Adjournment
Terry P. made a motion to adjourn at 7:20 PM. This was seconded by Thad D. and followed
by the “Responsibility Statement.”


